# the interior

Produced by the Department of Community Affairs

January 14, 1975

BOARD OF CONTROL REPORT

At its meeting last night, the Board of Control did the following:

-Authorized the transfer of up to \$230,000 for the seeding and fencing of the PAT surface, utilities, and irrigation system for the new football field.

-Acknowledged the Governor's appointment of Mrs. Florence (Jo) Saltzman of Franklin to the unexpired term of John F. Cartwright of Orchard Lake. Cartwright, who resigned from the Board, was expected to continue serving until 1981. Senate confirmation is needed for Mrs. Saltzman's approval.

-Heard a report by Dr. Francis Bernier that admissions for the Fall semester, 1975, show a 131 per cent increase. Bernier said incoming students indicate that low cost and proximity to home are some of the determining factors in the increased applications, and cited increased public awareness of the benefits of attending SVC.

-Heard a report from President Jack Ryder stating that enrollments for the Winter semester show a headcount of 2,443 students and 24,657 credit hours. This represents more than 10 per cent increase in last Winter's figures. He also reported that 242 students are living in the dorms this winter, compared to the 212 students living there last winter.

-Dr. Ryder reported there has been no negative response from the Legislature regarding the proposed name change for the college. Representatives O'Neill and Cramton have been asked to introduce the resolution to the House. Senators Hart and Young will introduce the bill in the Senate.

-Approved the formation of Advisory Committees to the various colleges. The committees, chaired by the appropriate Deans and consisting of nine community members, will advise the Deans concerning program needs, development, and evaluation; community relations; continuing education; co-operative and placement activities; library and audio-visual resources; alumni relations; and other matters as requested by the Deans. Each committee will meet four times each fiscal year.

Ryder also said he will establish a Presidential Committee on Goals and Objectives. This committee, composed of nine members representing faculty, administration, and students, will have as sub-committees the advisory committees to the colleges, the Board of Fellows, The Triskelions, the Student Senate, and the Institutional Development Committee.

Ryder said this committee will study and propose long-and short-range goals and objectives for the college over the ten-year period 1975-85. He said the committee will make recommendations in the following areas: academic program development and order of priority; support services; research, scholarship, and sponsored programs; student services; fiscal requirement and sources of funds; business services; and physical facilities.

-Approved the inauguration date of President Ryder to be held on campus between September 15 and October 15, 1975.

-Was informed of the State's approval of the transfer of \$14,800 in Title VI funds to the college for use in the Fine Arts Department.

-Approved the expenditure of funds from the Development Fund for a spring trip to Kentucky for the golf team. The funds will be repaid from proceeds of the Third Annual Board of Fellows Golf Day.

### PRESIDENTIAL NOTES

"All personnel on 12 month appointments or on wages may apply to their supervisors if they wish to make use of accrued vacation days during the spring break beginning March 1, 1975 and ending March 10, 1975. Otherwise the work schedule for that period will be routine."

### CAMPUS NOTES

An open meeting on the place and purpose of General Education in the SVC Curriculum will be held this Friday, January 17, from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. in Room 219. All members of the college community are invited to attend and express their ideas.

"Civilisation," a thirteen-part color film series tracing the cultural life of Western man from the fall of the Roman Empire through the Twentieth Century, will be shown each Thursday at 7 p.m. in the Wickes Lecture Hall. The series, which has been made possible by a grant from the National Gallery of Art, is part of Humanities 255, taught by Kay Harley. The films are open to the public. This Thursday's film is The Great Thaw, which describes how Western Europe came alive in the 12th Century.

The college's Classic Film Series will resume this Friday at 8 p.m. with the showing of Ingmar Bergman's <u>Smiles of a Summer Night</u> in the Wickes Lecture Hall.

### PERSONNEL NOTICES

The college is seeking candidates for the following positions:

-Secretary III for the Registrar's Office, with a pay rate of \$110.86 per week; and -Custodian II for the Physical Plant with a starting pay rate of \$3.70 per hour. These positions are available exclusively to SVC employees until January 21. Interested persons should contact the Personnel Office, ext. 266, before that date. SVC is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

The college has hired two new people:

-Karen Sue Brady, secretary in the Housing Office; and -Mary Griffin, keypunch operator in the Computer Center.

#### SPORTS SHORTS

Results of last night's game: Lake Superior 76 - SVC 71.

## SPORTS CALENDAR

Tuesday, January 14	Women's basketball at Mercy College	7:30 p.m.
Wednesday, January 15	Wrestling at Grand Valley State College	7:30 p.m.
Saturday, January 18	Basketball - Ferris State College	1:00 p.m.
Saturday, January 18	Wrestling - Ferris State College	3:00 p.m.
Saturday, January 18	Women's basketball at Ferris State College	1:00 p.m.
Monday, January 20	Basketball at Detroit Tech	8:00 p.m.